Draft Memorandum
To:	URGWOM Technical Team Members	
Date:	April 21, 2025
Subject:   Notes of April 15, 2025 URGWOM Technical Team Meeting

These notes summarize the items discussed during the April 15, 2025 meeting of the Upper Rio Grande Water Operations Model (URGWOM) Technical Team.  The meeting began at 10:00 am (MST) and was conducted as a virtual meeting hosted by the bureau of Reclamation using MS Teams. All those participating in the meeting introduced themselves and their names and affiliations are listed on the last page of these meeting notes.  
The April 15, 2025 meeting agenda includes general updates on  ongoing URGWOM related activities from the NM Interstate Stream Commission, the Corps of Engineers, the Bureau of Reclamation, and their contractors, the US Geological Survey and the Center for Advanced Decision Support for Water and Environmental Systems (CADSWES).
Lucas hosted the meeting at the request of Kiara who was attending RiverWare training this week.  Other Team members, including David Neumann (CADSWES) were also attending the meeting so Lucas anticipated a short meeting.
Lucas reported on behalf of Reclamation on the following activities related to URGWOM development and use.  A new object was added to the accounting model to track Heron Reservoir storage accounts.  The object adds subaccounts that will account for prior year, current year and next year storage amounts in recognition of carry-over storage in Heron Reservoir.  The object will also track the current balance of water in Reclamation lease accounts.  This object is principally for use by Reclamation.  Lucas will prepare a report documenting the addition of this object later.
Lucas presented the results of the April, 2025 AOP model run through the use of hydrographs of reservoir storage, inflow and outflow and streamflow data.  The year 2018 was used as the hydrograph pattern, except for an early spring, 2018 temporary runoff spike which was not used for 2025.  This model run includes the most recent update to the ruleset.  Projected runoff at all forecast points is well below normal.  Salient points identified:
· The final San Juan-Chama Project allocation is anticipated to be 37% of normal, although the final allocation may not be made until June.  
· The MRGCD irrigation demand will require the release of their SJ-C contract water in May, before adequate water has been allocated.  Albuquerque will lend SJ-C to MRGCD to enable the District to meet their early season irrigation demand.
· The 2025 peak inflow to El Vado Reservoir may have already occurred.
· The end of year total content at Elephant Butte is expected to fall below 50,000 acre-feet.
· The full report presented by Lucas may be viewed at Reclamation’s Albuquerque Water Operations web page.
· The public meeting to present the April AOP has been rescheduled to April 21, 2025.
Prakash reported on behalf of the Corps that his office has been monitoring flow and channel capacity on the Rio Chama with an eye on the sediment deposited in the channel during 2024.
Cindy reported on behalf of NMISC that the limited  capacity on the Rio Chama is also being monitored by NMISC; NMISC is continuing to work with Hydros Consulting  in updating middle Rio Grande water budget accounting using URGWOM, the results of which will be reported to the Team and at upcoming meeting.  
Miller presented to the Team a proposed itinerary for two 2025 Tech Team field inspection trips.  Travel for federal agencies is restricted so day trips in the middle Rio Grande are planned.  The itinerary, which is only a proposal, includes one day inspecting features along the Rio Grande between San Acacia and RM-60, located downstream of San Marcial.  The second day would include MRGCD facilities in the Belen Division.  Potential dates for the trips include the regularly scheduled Team meeting dates during July and August.  Cindy suggested adding to the itinerary a stop at the river channel work being done at RM 163 (Los Lunas) and that Grace Haggerty should be consulted in the scheduling of a stop at this project.
The tentative date for the next meeting of the Technical Team is May 12, 2025, beginning at 10:00 am.  Kiara will confirm that date upon return to the office.  The meeting will be an online meeting.
There being no additional matters to be brought before the Team, the meeting was adjourned at about 10:50 am.
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NAME REPRESENTING

Prakash Kaini USACE, Albuquerque District

Cindy Stokes NM Interstate Stream Commission

William Miller Southwest Water Design/USACE Contractor

Brian Westfall Keller Bliesner Engineering / BIA contractor

Jerry Melendez Bureau of Reclamation

Faith Kuria Bureau of Reclamation

Lucas Barrett Bureau of Reclamation

Dave Moeser NM Water Science Center, USGS

Ashenafi Madebo Colorado Department of Water Resources

Nick Mander Hydros Consulting

Ahmed Mashaly NM WRRI


